
September 6, 2023 

 
This September 2023 SDEA Advocate issue includes the articles below. 

 

Letters in Solidarity  
 

“We learned in our contract campaign last year that when we fight, we win! Through our organizing with 
massive rallies at the Ed Center and pickets at 140+ schools, we were able to achieve new heights on wages 
that will help fill vacancies, as well as numerous other improvements to our working conditions that directly 
affect our students’ learning conditions. Together, we’ve achieved one of the strongest union contracts in our 
state. 
 

But we aren't done fighting! There are many pressing issues that we still need to take on collectively.” 
 

Find more on Letters in Solidarity here. 
 

 

Excessing 
 

“Excessing is a type of involuntary transfer to achieve a reduction of staff due to declining enrollment or loss 
of funding at the site. The term in the union contract is “transfer to reduce staff.” 
 

Find more on Excessing here. 
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